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Ohio Division of Wildlife 
Raymond W. Petering, Chief 

2045 Morse Rd., Bldg. G 
Columbus, OH 43229-6693 

Phone: (614) 265-6300 

 
 
     1 February 2017 
 
 
Lindsay Dressel 
Env. Design & Research, Landscape Architecture, Eng. & Env. Services, DPC 
217 Montgomery St. 
Syracuse, NY 13202 
 
Dear Ms. Dressel, 
 
 Per your request, I have e-mailed you a set of shapefiles with our Natural Heritage Program 
data for the Icebreaker Wind Turbine project in Lake Erie and Cleveland, Cuyahoga County, Ohio.  This 
data will not be published or distributed beyond the scope of the project description on the data request 
form. 
 
 The managed areas layer includes state, federal and county lands, as well as areas owned by 
non-profits, museums and other entities.  Managed areas are sites under formal protection for their 
natural resources.  Please be aware that this layer may not be complete and we are continually 
updating it as new information becomes available to us. 
 
 We have no records for rare or endangered species in the project area and we are unaware of 
any unique ecological sites, geologic features or animal assemblages.   
 
 Our inventory program has not completely surveyed Ohio and relies on information supplied by 
many individuals and organizations.  Therefore, a lack of records for any particular area is not a 
statement that rare species or unique features are absent from that area.  This letter only represents a 
review of rare species and natural features data within the Ohio Natural Heritage Database.  It does not 
fulfill coordination under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) or the Fish and Wildlife 
Coordination Act (48 Stat. 401, as amended; 16 U.S. C. 661 et seq.) and does not supersede or 
replace the regulatory authority of any local, state or federal agency nor relieve the applicant of the 
obligation to comply with any local, state or federal laws or regulations. 
 
 Please contact me at 614-265-6818 if I can be of further assistance. 
 
     Sincerely, 

 
 

Debbie Woischke 
     Ohio Natural Heritage Program 


